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Becoming an Official in Gippsland
Gippsland is the strongest swimming district in Country Victoria.  This is indisputable in view of the many consecutive victories we have enjoyed in both the 7 – 10 Encouragement Meet and the Country Inter District Meet over many years.  Our swimming strength is a consequence of many positive efforts in the Gippsland region – good coaching, dedicated parents, indoor facilities, a comprehensive fixture of meets, dedicated officials, an active Association and a comprehensive development program. 

For the future development of our swimmers, we need to maintain and build on all aspects of our District’s strengths.  Most at risk is the future of Gippsland Officials, and directly related to this is the future of our fixture of meets.  In the last 5 years only around 5 or 6 parents have trained in senior official roles, most often as marshals, chief time keepers, starters and recorders.  Few of these will go on to become judges of stroke and referees.

Without continued growth in the number of officials, we will be unable to provide professional and  efficient qualifying meets where swimmers develop all aspects of proficiency in the sport. 

For all of our existing referees the path has been similar: all started out as parents willing to attempt other positions of responsibility (beyond time keeping – usually the first step) who developed competence and an interest in trying additional roles.  
One does not need a swimming background to undertake roles around the pool.  The only prerequisite is an interest in providing the best opportunities for children in the sport of swimming; the rest will follow.  Existing officials are only too happy to mentor parents as they develop proficiency in new roles.
To become an official, the following path is followed:

· Must be a registered member of a swimming club

· Attend a workshop offered in the District (dates to be advertised on the GSI website) – alternatively, clubs can request workshops for their members in areas of officiating

· After attending a workshop, members are given a Trainee Card on which their work in technical positions is recorded

· After working for 6-10 sessions, members undertake a competency check with a Qualified Referee and become qualified in that position
Please contact a Gippsland Referee on pool deck or ring Andy Barnes, Chief Referee (5144 5495) for further information; Gippsland needs people to step up to ensure our continued growth and success!
